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Michael R. Darrow, PE, PMP 
 
Hampton Roads Post Members, 
 
The fall is quickly moving by with the holiday season soon approaching.   
We have a several key activities packed into the next two months that 
should provide benefits to the wider post membership. 
 

This month we have a great program for the monthly meeting, with a panel of experts from 
Norfolk, Old Dominion University (ODU), and the US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) to talk 
about Sea Level Rise and actions being taken here at ground zero on the east coast.   COL 
Paul Olsen will provide some intro and closing remarks and panelists include -  Jim Redick, 
Chief, Emergency Management, City of Norfolk, Ray Toll, Director of Coastal Resilience 
Research, ODU, and Greg Steele and Michelle Hamor, USACE, Norfolk District.   As we will 
not be having a formal December luncheon, we will also be collecting donations for Toys for 
Tots at this meeting.   
 
In December we are co-sponsoring the Old Dominion University CEEVC Fall Seminar, focused 
at Federal Business Opportunities in the Hampton Roads area.  This continues a long 
standing relationship we have with CEEVC and past presentations have proven to be valuable 
sessions for all who attend.    
 
In lieu of a formal sit down lunch in December, on 17 December from 11:30 to 1 PM EST, we 
will be hosting a webinar in partnership with the Hampton Roads ASCE Chapter.  We will 
have Ms. Jennifer Rivers, Vice President of the Institute for Sustainable Infrastructure 
provide a session on the ENVISION rating system for sustainable development (see Envision 
Fact Sheet).  This meets several of my goals for the year - partnering with another 
professional organization, changing our meeting structures occasionally to be more 
attractive to different demographics in our organization, and ensuring every meeting has a 
topic relative to our national program streamer goals.    This is a session you can do from 
your desk and ask that you invite numerous folks from your office to participate ς ƛǘΩǎ free 
ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀ t5IΦ 
 
As we move forward, there will be numerous opportunities to volunteer and support a 
variety of functions and activities form our K-12 Outreach, through Emergency Management 
and Preparedness to Community Outreach.    Please consider participating in one event ς 
many only take an hour or two, but with 800+ members in the Post, we can make a huge 
difference, if everybody just does a little. 
 
As always, please feel free to reach out (757-201-7112) to me directly with comments, 
concerns, or suggestions ς we serve to make this organization value added to every one of 
our members.  
  
Mike      
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19 November 2014 ς Monthly 
Meeting, The Westin Virginia 
Beach Town Center (Toys for 
Tots) 

20 November 2014 ς 
Professional Development 
Presentation and Happy Hour 
Networking 

17 December 2014 ς SAME 
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ITEMS OF NOTEé 

12-14 November 2014 ς 
SAME Mid-Atlantic Regional 
Joint Engineer Training 
Symposium (JETS) , Chantilly, 
VA 

13 November 2014 ς SAME 
JETS Young Member Happy 
Hour & Networking Event , 
Chantilly, VA 

13 November 2014 ς SAME 
Mobile District Industry Day 
Workshop, Mobile, AL  

4 December 2014 ς ODU 
CEEVC/SAME Fall Seminar 
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Monthly Program 
 
Date: November 19, 2014 
 
Time: 11:15 Registration/Networking; 11:45 Program 
 
Location: The Westin Virginia Beach Town Center (4535 
Commerce Street, Virginia Beach, VA 23462) 
 
Title: Battling Sea Level Rise in the Hampton Roads Area 
 
Presenter: Mr. Ray Toll, Director of Coastal Resilience 
Research, Old Dominion University; Mr. Jim Redick, 
Director, City of Norfolk Department of Emergency 
Preparedness and Response; and Mr. Gregory Steele and 
Ms. Michelle Hamor, Norfolk District, U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers 
 
Scope: The purpose of this event is to bring together 
architects, engineers, constructors, and environmental 
professionals from the public and private sectors for a panel 
discussion on the challenges to the Hampton Roads area 
stemming from the effects of sea level rise. The 
presentation will provide an overview of the federal, state, 
and local efforts to identify the risks from sea level rise and 
the progress in working together to mitigate the negative 
effects. 
 
Learning Objectives: 
1. Describe the risks to the civilian and military 

communities of Hampton Roads due to rising sea levels 
2. ¦ƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎ ƻŦ ŀ άǿƘƻƭŜ ƻŦ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘέ 

approach to sea level rise preparedness and resilience 
Planning 

3. Describe the challenges and opportunities for the public 
and private sectors in responding to the effects of sea 
level rise 

 
CE/PDH: This 50-minute presentation will provide with you 
one PDH credit 
 
Click here to see if registration is open. The cutoff for 
registration is Monday, 11/17/ 14 @ noon. 
 

Sustaining Member of 
the Month 
 

 
 
Established in 1958, SchenkelShultz is an architectural firm 
with Midwest roots and Midwest morals. Founded in Fort 
Wayne, Indiana and currently privately owned, 
SchenkelShultz enjoys a national reputation for design 
excellence delivered through its 5 office platform.  Over the 
course of five decades, we have developed a long standing 
reputation for design excellence and client service. We 
understand the importance and relationship of function, 
building and operating cost, as well as aesthetics, time and 
schedule. These core values have contributed to our deep 
history of long-term client relationships.  Our fifty plus years 
have created a rich, diverse portfolio in terms of geographic 
reach, projects, delivery methods and sustainability. We are 
licensed in 45 states. 
 
Focusing on work primarily in the Public Sector, our 
competencies are Education (primarily K-12, but more 
recently expanding into the Higher Education market), 
Justice (Large Federal and State Prisons, Courts and County 
Jails), Aviation (Fixed Base operations and Large Terminals), 
Commercial/Office/Retail, and Department of Defense (as 
relates to Education, Justice, Aviation and Office Facilities).   
 
SchenkelShultz has in-depth knowledge and experience in 
designing to secure LEED® certification. We currently have 
17 in-house LEED® AP professionals and boast a resume of 
29 LEED® certified and registered buildings, which also 
includes the 1st LEED® Certified Building in the State of 
Florida the Stetson University Lynn Business Center 
 
To learn more, visit http://www.schenkelshultz.com. 

http://samehr.com/
http://www.schenkelshultz.com/


 

 

Member News 
 

Hampton Roads Post Toy Drive 
 

 
 
In the spirit of giving thanks for our blessings, please mark 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {!a9 IŀƳǇǘƻƴ wƻŀŘǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ά¢ƻȅǎ 
ŦƻǊ ¢ƻǘǎέ ¢ƻȅ 5ǊƛǾŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ accepting donations of new, 
unwrapped toys at our luncheon on November 19, 2014. 
Money will also be graciously accepted.  
 
Everyone who donates at least one (1) toy will receive one 
(1) raffle ticket for the gift card drawings following our 
meeting. 
 
Please contact Ms. Beverly Noffsinger (757-879-0020) for 
additional information. 
 

2015 Call for Presentations 
 

The Programs Committee is 
soliciting for presentations to be 
made at our 2015 monthly Post 
luncheons. We are seeking public 
and private sector speakers to 
educate our members on diverse 
topics such as professional 
ethics, contingency engineering, 

emergency preparedness, energy management, innovative 
building design and construction, and emerging 
technologies and tools, just to name a few.   
 
Please contact Mr. John Edwards (757-819-5304) for further 
information or to volunteer. 
 

FIRST Lego League Volunteers Needed 

 
FIRST Lego League regional competitions are coming up 
soon and we need volunteers! 
 
The tournaments are November 8th (Crittenden Middle 
School in Newport News) and November 15th (Norview 
High School in Norfolk).  We are looking for folks interested 
in being judges, referees and general volunteers.  All 

training is provided that morning and no experience is 
necessary.  Lunch will be provided for the volunteers and 
ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀ ǘ-shirt as well.  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά²ƻǊƭŘ 
/ƭŀǎǎέΦ  For their research project portion, each ǘŜŀƳΩǎ 
mission this season is to find a better or more innovative 
way to help someone learn. It should be a very interesting 
ŦƛŜƭŘ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
place. 

 
 
In general, the job descriptions are: 
 

¶ Referee ς will help out on the competition floor.  Will 
be trained in the rules and missions and will enforce the 
rules during the performance competitions  

¶ Judge ς There are three areas for this and each judge 
would serve in one of the three areas.  They are robot 
design (judges will talk to teams about the 
programming and mechanics of their robots and teams 
will demonstrate the operations of their robots), 
research (teams will present a 5 minute presentation on 
their research topic and then talk with judges about it 
and what they learned and did for another 5 minutes) 
and core values (teams will get a surprise teamwork 
challenge to complete and then will talk with the judges 
about how their team worked together). 

¶ General volunteers ς this is a lot of the other positions 
like floor manager (keeps things running smoothly in 
the competition area), score keeper, pit manager (keeps 
the peace in the team practice areas), registration, and 
set up the evening before the competition.  

Judges and referees would need to be there for the whole 
competition (usually 7:30 am to 3:30 pm) but some of the 
other positions could be just a few hours if needed.  A little 
help with set up the night before will also be needed. 
 
Anyone interested in volunteering should contact Julie 
Dobschuetz (757-873-4373) to sign up! 
 

mailto:bnoffy@gmail.com
mailto:John.Edwards@WestonSolutions.com
mailto:www.usfirst.org/roboticsprograms/fll
mailto:Julie.dobschuetz@arcadis-us.com
mailto:Julie.dobschuetz@arcadis-us.com


 

 

EPIR Questionnaire ς Your Help Needed 
 
Each year, the Posts of the Society of American Military 
Engineers compete for Streamer Awards in recognition of 
outstanding performance and achievement.  We are 
requesting your help to meet the Emergency Preparedness 
and Infrastructure Resilience (EPIR) Streamer.  Please 
review the following questions and send your responses to 
Mr. Benjamin Reim, PE by November 21, 2014. 
 
1. Have you completed any EPIR training in 2014 from The 

Infrastructure Security Partnership (TISP) recommended 
online courses, or locally sponsored events? (See 
Recommended Class List for reference). 

2. Did anyone participate in the November 4-6 Hampton 
Roads Incident Management Team exercise? 

3. Has anyone conducted or participated in a formal EPIR 
related exercise with Regional, State, or Local 
organizations? 

4. Has anyone participated in a TISP-sponsored webinar, 
or attended an EPIR TISP-sponsored national or regional 
event? 

5. Is anyone attending the Mid-Atlantic JETS conference 
November 12-14 in Chantilly, VA? If so, do you plan to 
attend the TISP sponsored sessions (there will be 1-2)? 

6. Has anyone participated in any TISP committee 
teleconferences this last year? 

 
Thank you in advance for your assistance. 
 

Hampton Roads and Virginia Peninsula 
tƻǎǘǎ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ²ƻǳƴŘŜŘ ²ŜŀǊΩǎ ά²ƛƴƎǎ 
ŦƻǊ ²ŀǊǊƛƻǊǎέ 9ǾŜƴǘ 
 
Members of both posts came out to enjoy good food for a 
great cause on September 29th at the Buffalo Wild Wings in 
Hampton. 10% of the proceeds that day will go to Wounded 
Wear for the important work they do in support of our 
wounded service members. Thanks to all who came out! 
 

 

MSA, P.C. Employment Opportunities  
 

MSA, P.C., located in Virginia Beach, is 
recruiting to fill two Civil Engineering 
positions:  one opening is for an individual 
with 0-3 years of experience and one 
opening is for someone with 3 or more 
years of experience.  For the position 

requiring more experience, preference will be given to 
applicants who are licensed as Professional Engineer or 
Engineer-in-Training. 
 
Our practice is focused on site engineering and utility 
systems for clients in the public and private sector markets.  
Many of our projects also involve elements of 
transportation, drainage and stormwater management 
systems.  Familiarity with design regulations and 
requirements for construction document approval in 
Virginia and North Carolina is helpful.  The opportunity 
exists to coordinate services with in-house planners, land 
surveyors, environmental scientists and landscape 
architects.  Interaction with subcontractors, clients, 
reviewing agency staff, and other stakeholders will also be 
necessary. 
 
At MSA, our core values are knowledge, dedication, service 
and respect, and we hope to recruit engineering 
professionals who can demonstrate these values.  Our team 
has fun while we work, and we reward our staff with 
competitive salaries and an excellent benefits package.  
Qualified persons should reply to 
scott.acey@msaonline.com.   
 
EOE/M/F/V/D.  Drug-free workplace.  Check us out on 
Twitter or LinkedIn, or visit www.msaonline.com for more 
information. 
 

Dewberry Announces the Promotions of 
Max Chance and Jeff Gangai 
 

Dewberry, a privately held professional 
services firm, has promoted Maxwell P. 
Chance, PE, to senior associate in the 
Richmond, Virginia, office. He has more 
than 15 years of engineering and project 
management experience in 
water/wastewater projects, as well as 
site/civil design projects for energy 
infrastructure clients. Chance earned his 

ōŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ ŎƛǾƛƭ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ 
Military Institute. He is a member of the Virginia Water 

http://www.same.org/index.php/post-operations/streamer-awards
mailto:Ben.Reim@kimley-horn.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B9wlm6TXULC_V3dKNmVuMnhhRW8/view?usp=sharing
mailto:scott.acey@msaonline.com
http://www.msaonline.com/


 

 

Environment Association. He is also affiliated with the 
Society of American Military Engineers in the Hampton 
Roads Post and Virginia Peninsula Post. 
 

Jeff Gangai, CFM, has been promoted to 
senior associate in the Fairfax, Virginia, 
office. With more than 15 years of 
experience, he is a national expert in 
coastal flood hazard analyses and 
mapping and has presented at numerous 
industry conferences around the U.S. He 
specializes in flood insurance studies, 
wave studies, numerical modeling, oil rig 

jacket and superstructure design, and surge gage 
management. DŀƴƎŀƛ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ōŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ maritime 
systems engineering from Texas A&M University. He is a 
member of the American Society of Civil Engineers, the 
Association of Coastal Engineers, and the Association of 
State Floodplain Mangers. 
 
Dewberry is a leading professional services firm with a 
proven history of providing architecture, engineering, and 
management and consulting services to a wide variety of 
public- and private-sector clients. Recognized for combining 
unsurpassed commitment to client service with deep 
subject matter expertise, Dewberry is dedicated to solving 
ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎΩ Ƴƻǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜȄ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
communities. Established in 1956, Dewberry is 
headquartered in Fairfax, Virginia, with more than 40 
locations and 2,000+ professionals nationwide. To learn 
more, visit www.dewberry.com. 
 

Member Benefits 
 

Employment Opportunities 
As a service to our members, the Hampton Roads SAME 
Post website includes job positions or internships available 
at local firms and also allow for students or individual 
members who are looking for employment to list 
qualifications potential employers can view.  Anyone 
wishing to place job positions should contact Randy Swartz. 
 

Sustaining Member News 
The Hampton Roads SAME Post has been willing to publish 

articles submitted by Sustaining Member Firms and 

Individual Members that are deemed to be in the interest of 

SAME and the Hampton Roads Post.  Typical Articles may 

include contract awards from our member agencies (i.e. 

USCG, LANTDIV and Army Corps of Engineers) and key 

company hires or employee moves.  Please send your good 

news to Nicole Foster by the last Friday of each month.  

 

Sustaining Member of the Month 
One of our Sustaining Member firms is spotlighted each 

month, given the opportunity to set up a tabletop booth at 

the monthly meeting, and be recognized at the start of each 

meeting by the President. A representative of the firm is 

also invited to give a short overview of the firm at the 

luncheon.  

 

The designated Sustaining Member of the Month also 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊƳΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊǘƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 
for the military engineering community to be printed in the 
newsletter. We ask that the Sustaining Member of the 
Month bring a raffle prize valued at approximately $50 to 
the luncheon for our scholarship raffle drawing. If you are 
interested in participating, please contact Ms. Cindy Nash. 
 
Please note that with your firms Sustaining Membership, 

SIX (6) of your employees can be designated as sustaining 

members (includes two Young Members).  If you are not 

sure if you are taking full advantage of this or you need to 

change the designations please go to the National SAME 

web site and review your company status under 

Membership.  

 

www.dewberry.com
mailto:randyswartz21@gmail.com
mailto:nicole.foster@msaonline.com
mailto:cnash@getsolutionsinc.com
http://www.same.org/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Advanced Engineering Consultants 
AECOM 
Aero-Metric, Inc. 
Aerostar Environmental Services, 
Inc. 
Alpha Corporation 
AMEC 
Ameresco Federal Solutions 
Applied Sciences & Information 

Systems 
ARCADIS, U.S., Inc. 
Atkins 
Balfour Beatty Construction 
Baskervill 
Beardsly Design Association 
Bristol Industries  
Bowman Consulting Group, Ltd. 
Brown and Caldwell 
Burgess & Niple, Inc. 
Burns and McDonnell 
C. Allan Bamforth Jr. Engineer 
CALIBRE Systems, Inc. 
Cardno TBE 
CB&I 
CDM Smith 
Centennial Contractors Enterprises 
CH2M HILL 
Charter Environmental, Inc. 
Cherokee Energy Management 
Clark Nexsen 
Collins Engineers, Inc. 
Communications Supply Corp. 
Crowder Construction Company 
DCK Worldwide 
Delta Airport Consultants Inc. 
DJG Inc. 
Dewberry 
Draper Aden Associates 
EA Engineering Science & Tech. Inc. 
Earl Energy 
Eaton Corporation 
ECC 
Ecology & Environment, Inc. 
ECOR Federal Services LLC 
ECS Group 
EEE Consulting, Inc. 
Engineering and Environment Inc. 
Energy Systems Group 
EnSafe, Inc. 

Environ-Civil Engineering, Ltd. 
Flooring Adventures, LLC 
Froehling & Robertson Inc. 
Furgo Consultants 
Gannett Fleming Inc. 
Geo-Marine Inc. 
GET Solutions, Inc. 
Gilbane Building Company 
Government Service Integrated Process 
Team, LLC 
DǊŜŜƴƘƻǊƴŜ ϧ hΩaŀǊŀ 
H&A Architects and Engineers 
Halcrow 
HBA Architecture and Interior Design 
HDR 
Helios Resources, Ltd. 
HNTB 
Homeland Contracting Corporation 
Hourigan Construction 
Hurt & Proffitt, Inc. 
HydroGeoLogic Inc. 
Jacobs 
Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson (JMT) 
KBE Building Corporation 
KBR Government Infrastructure 
Kerr Environmental Services 
Kimley-Horn and Associates 
Land Planning and Design Associates 
Layne Geo Construction 
M.C. Dean 
MacDonald ς Bedford, LLC 
MACTEC Engineering & Consulting 
McDonough Bolyard Peck, Inc. 
Mesa Associates, Inc. 
Michael Baker Corporation 
MSA, PC  
MMM Design Group 
MOCA Systems 
Moffatt & Nichol  
NASA 
Noah Enterprises 
Newport News Nuclear 
Northeast Construction 
hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ ϧ DŜǊŜ  
OPSDIRT, LLC 
Panduit Corporation 
Parsons 
Parsons Brinckerhoff 
Patton Harris Rust & Associates P.C. 

PBS&J 
Pennoni Associates 
Perini Management Services 
Perkins + Will 
Pond & Company 
Project Time & Cost 
Reynolds, Smith and Hills, Inc. 
RK&K 
ROBRA Construction, Inc. 
RRMM Architects, P.C. 
Sauer Inc. d/b/a Sauer Southeast 
Schenkel Shulte Architecture 
Schnabel Engineering 
Science Applications International 

Corporation 
SCS Engineers 
SEPI Engineering & Construction 
Shriver & Holland Associates 
Sigma Planning Group, Inc. 
SJS Executives 
Skanska USA Civil (Southeast Region) 
St. George Chadux Corporation 
Stanley Consultants Inc. 
Stantec 
Stroud, Pence & Associates, Ltd. 
STV, Inc. 
Sundt Construction, Inc. 
Symmes Maini & McKee Associates 
Syncon, LLC 
Tetra Tech Tesoro, Inc. 
Tetra Tech, Inc. 
The Shaw Group 
The Walsh Group 
Timmons Group 
TranSystems Corporation 
Turner Construction Company 
Turner Strategic Technologies, LLC 
US Army Corps of Engineers - Norfolk 
URS Corporation 
Vansant & Gusler Inc. 
Waller Todd & Sadler Architects 
Watermark 
WESCO/CSC 
Weston Solutions Inc. 
Wight & Company 
Wiley & Wilson Inc. 
Woolpert, Inc. 
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